
 

 

 

 
 

EPM, as the agent of the Company HIDROITUANGO S.A. E.S.P., reports that 
the National Environmental Licensing Authority (ANLA), by means of 
Resolution No. 00826 of April 26, 2022, notified electronically on May 4 of 
that year, resolved to declare the Company HIDROITUANGO S.A. E.S.P. 
environmentally responsible for the charges formulated through article 1 of 
Writ No. 2128 of May 8, 2018. The charges consist of failing to implement the 
environmental management measures established in the License granted to 
develop the project “Construction and Operation of the Pescadero – Ituango 
Hydroelectric Power Plant,” related to the management and proper 
disposition of surplus excavation materials from building the Puerto Valdivia 
- Presa road. They also consist of having created the La Planta and Cachirimé 
deposit less than thirty meters from the left margin of the Cauca River. 
Consequently, the ANLA imposed a fine amounting to FIVE BILLION ONE 
HUNDRED THIRTY-THREE MILLION ONE HUNDRED THIRTY-FIVE THOUSAND 
TWO HUNDRED EIGHTY-SIX COLOMBIAN PESOS, LEGAL TENDER (COP 
5,133,135,286).  

The events that caused the fine, in EPM’s opinion, are the responsibility of a 
work contractor of the hydroelectric project.  

An administrative appeal will be filed considering the resolution, as well as 
the necessary judicial action. 

 


